Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes
August 23, 2012
The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order on August 23, 2012 at approximately 7:30 by Sylvia Morris.
Roll Call:  The following clubs were absent:  Candlewood Bassmasters, CT Yankee Bassmasters, North EasternT Bassmasters, Tobacco Valley Bass Anglers, and Thayers Marauders.

Correspondence:  None.
Announcements: 
· Baby boy Zachary Joseph Pineau was born on 8-19 into the Pineau family.  He came in at 6lbs-11oz, and all are doing well.

· The CBFN website is down right now, if you need any info from the site, contact either Sylvia Morris or Bob Nelson.
A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report:   Marc Levesque.
Conservation Report:  Dave Santos:
Boating Advisory:  None. 
C.L.A. Report: None.
Tournament Report:  Harry Gordon:
· The Mr. BASS tournament of club champions was recently held on Lake Lillininah.  18 clubs participated, and the winner was Al Gambardella, he will fill the 6th boater position on the state team.
· Due to the fact that the website is down, applications for the Two Day will be e-mailed to either your club reps or an officer for them to hand out.
· Applications for the Classic will also be getting mailed out as well.
· The pairings meeting for the two day will be held on October 2nd at the Bristol Polish Club.  Applications must be received 15 days prior to the tournament date, NO EXCEPTIONS.  Also required will be the Zebra Mussel form with both dates on it, Oct. 6th and 7th.  You will not be eligible to fish if you don’t complete all the necessary forms.
· As previously stated, Harry will be stepping down as tournament director and we need a replacement.  If you or anyone you may know is interested, please contact Harry or Sylvia.
· NEW TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED.
Sponsorship Report:  Bob Nelson: 
· Simms Fishing Products- Simms Fishing Products has an offer for all CBFN members. The offer is posted on the forum part of the CBFN website. These items are being offered at a significant discount.

Orders should be made by Clubs only (not individual members), cash only, and must be turned in to Sylvia Morris at the September 20th Federation meeting. Please have everything written up as one order per Club. There are four items available at a discount, they are listed below. You can view these items on the Simms website(www.simmsfishing.com). 
1) Windstopper® Softshell Jacket: When cold days sink their teeth into your favorite fishing haunts, the Windstopper® Softshell Jacket packs heat. This versatile performer is a windproof, water-resistant, moisture-wicking machine. WINDSTOPPER® Softshell fabric offers total windproofness and maximum breathability, the New Raglan sleeve improves fit and range of motion. Additional features include low-profile zippered chest and hand warmer packets, an adjustable collar and audio cord system. Sizes Small to XX Large. Color: Dark Elkhorn Retail Price: $199.95 Your Price:$124.00
2) Ebbtide Shirt: This lightweight, quick-drying shirt is the perfect technical fishing shirt and is handsomely crafted out of lightweight polyester rip stop. With a UPF rating of 50, this garment is recommended by the Skin Cancer Foundation. Sizes Small to XX Large. Colors: Dark Khaki and Grey Retail Price:$59.95 Your Price: $37.00
3) Simms Polo: Simms’ classic Polo is a style staple updated with COR3 UV-fighting technology. This handsome shirt, made of a soft polyester cotton pique, has a rib knit collar and off shoulder seams for added comfort. Sizes Small to XX Large. Color: Simms Orange Retail Price:$59.95 Your Price: $37.00 
4) 6-Panel Washed Twill Cap: A great-looking cotton Simms ball cap. A black underbill stops reflected light making fish easier to spot while an inner-wicking, quick dry mesh sweatband keeps moisture from dripping into your eyes even on sweltering days. One size fits. Color: Simms Camo Retail Price:$22.95 Your Price: $11.50

· Cabela’s “Wanna Go Fishing for Millions is over. 2 Brown Trout were caught in Mashapaug Lake/ 1 Largemouth from Batterson Pond/ 1 Brown Trout from Coventry Lake/ 1 Brown Trout from Highland Lake

· Mid State Batteries- Please consider them for your battery needs.

· La Quinta- La Quinta has a special rate for fishermen of $84 with a breakfast.

· Microtel- Microtel has a fisherman’s rate of $69.

· Best Western- Best Western has a fisherman’s rate of $79.

· The Newberry Inn- The Newberry Inn has a fisherman’s rate of $79.

· Castle Baits- Castle Baits new products can be seen on their website www.castlebaits.com
· Reynolds’ Garage & Marine, Inc.-Reynold’s has a new program that will double your Reynolds’ Ranger Cup Money or Skeeter Real Money. If you have purchased a new Ranger or Skeeter from Reynolds’ Garage & Marine you are eligible. Win a sanctioned C.B.F.N. tournament and Reynolds’ will double the Reynolds’ Ranger Cup or Skeeter Real Money

· Candlewood Oct 6 & 7

2012 C.B.F.N. Angler Division Rewards Program (Sponsored by Reynolds’ Garage and Marine)

Reynolds’ Garage and Marine will sponsor the Angler Incentive Program during the 2012 Tournament Trail. Additionally, Reynolds’ has offered to double the incentive for all of their customers who have purchased a new boat. Anglers who are paired with the top three finishing Co-Anglers in each of the four tournament trail events will be rewarded as follows: 

· The Angler who is paired with the first place finishing Co-Angler will receive $75.00. ($150.00 if they are a Reynolds new boat purchaser) 

•The Angler who is paired with the second place finishing Co-Angler will receive $50.00. ($100.00 if they       are a Reynolds new boat purchaser) 

• The Angler who is paired with the third place finishing Co-Angler will receive $25.00. ($50.00 if they                     are a Reynolds new boat purchaser)

· US Reel-
The new phone number and address for US Reel is: 866 -229-(REEL) ------ 866 -229-7335
PO Box 577
Kendallville, Indiana 46755

· Dig-In Shallow Water Anchor- ALL CBFN members can receive a 5% discount at their website (www.diginanchor.com). Use the promo code CBFN2012, to get the discount, when ordering online.

· Boat U.S.- Boat U.S. has given us 7 free memberships to be used at our tournaments and our banquet. 

· All Terrain Tackle- All Terrain Tackle’s products can be seen on their website. (www.allterraintackle.com) 

· Kistler Rods-Kistler Rods will be giving us 6 rods for the banquet. The Kistler website has weekly and daily specials: (www.kistlerrods.com)

· tungstenweights.com-All CBFN members can receive a 20% discount on all tungsten weights and products in the on-line store (www.tungstenweights.com). The discount code to enter is "CTBASS".
· Keitech-Keitech has given us baits to be distributed at our tournaments and the banquet. 

· Cabin Creek- Cabin Creek has given us baits to be distributed at our tournaments and the banquet.

· Berkley- Berkley program is not available at this time. We will post on the forum when it is ready for use.

· Carhartt- TheCarhartt Retail Store, in New England, located at Legacy Place, in Dedham, MA has a discount for CBFN members when they shop in the store.

C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee:   None.
Robert S. Malloy Scholarship Committee: Dave Santos:

· Dave announced that he will soon be meeting with a representative from UCONN to discuss the upcoming scholarship awards.  There will two this year since none was handed out last year.
Banquet Committee:  Sylvia Morris:
· The next banquet has already been booked for November 10th 2012.

· It has been confirmed that Jason Quinn will be our guest speaker.
Membership Committee:  Paul Dingee:
· The membership booth will be a large part of the upcoming winter shows since there will be no more raffle table.  Paul will be looking for volunteers to help man the table and he is open to any new ideas you may have on how to attract new members.

· There will also be a membership booth set up at the upcoming Hunting/Fishing appreciation day coming up in September on the 22nd in Burlington.  If you are interested in volunteering, contact either Paul or Sylvia.

Raffle Committee:    None.
Website Committee: 
· AS PREVIOUSLY STATED, THE WEBSITE IS DOWN.  HOPEFULLY IT WILL BE BACK UP SOON, IT HAS TO BE “RE-BUILT”, DUE TO A SERVER ISSUE.  IF YOU NEED ANY INFO, CONTACT SYLVIA MORRIS OR BOB NELSON.
· IF YOU HAVE ANY IDEAS ON HOW TO IMPROVE THE SITE OR WANT TO SUBMIT ANY PROPOSALS ON HOSTING A NEW SITE, YOU ARE ENCOURAGED TO CONTACT SYLVIA MORRIS. 

Audit Committee:   None.
Youth Report:  Ron Frisk:
· Adam Swierzewski was the winner of the 15-18 age group.

· Noah Winslow was the winner of the 11-14 age group.

· These two youths will be part of the upcoming regionals on our state team.

· Ron Frisk will be attending the upcoming Federation Nation Nationals as representative for the Youth Director.

· Terry will be purchasing sweatshirts for the youth members from their own account.

· The youth will be hosting a spring tournament in 2013 to benefit Wilbur Cross School.  Details will be following.

· The two youth members who qualify for the regionals will now be getting team jackets just like the ones the adult members get.
· Any one interested in volunteering as a boat captain next year can contact Ron Frisk.  He needs a couple more.

· Ron thanked members who have recently donated some of their used fishing gear, it is really going a long way with the kids.  If you have any gear or anyone in your club has gear, contact Ron.  (860)940-5553 or rfrisk@accare.com

Finance Committee:  None.
State Team Report:  Sylvia Morris:

· The team received two checks for $250 each to help with team costs from an anonymous donor.

· There will be a team meeting at Sylvia’s house on August 31st.

· The Lowrance hats are in.

· Sylvia is hard at work making preparations for the upcoming regionals, trying to make sure all supplies are in and all paperwork is in order.  The tournament is right around the corner.

Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given
Old Business
· Excused absences:  CT Bassmen, Talcott MTN Bassmasters, and Heart of CT Bassmasters.
· Sylvia and Joe Kowalski will be attending a meeting soon to discuss possible dates and locations for next year’s wounded warrior tournaments.  The first event will be on May 10th on Candlewood Lake out of Danbury Town Park, the second event is still up in the air.
· Tonight we were supposed to vote in a new tournament director.  There have been NO nominations as of yet.  Harry Gordon’s term ends officially on October 21st.  If no one steps up to take his place, then there will be NO trail next year, only a two day event to qualify a state team.  SOME ONE NEEDS TO STEP UP!  IT IS ONLY FOR ONE YEAR AND YOU WILL GET PLENTY OF HELP.  PLEASE CONTACT SYLVIA MORRIS OR HARRY GORDON IF YOU ARE WILLING TO HELP.
New Business

· The President and the Youth Director have been invited to the nationals and Sylvia Morris and Ron Frisk will be going.  Airfare has been purchased for $266 each.
· Chapter awards nomination forms have been handed out.  Please bring them back to your clubs and submit them.  We know there are many deserving clubs in the CBFN.

· A nominating committee is needed for next month’s meeting.  We will need 3 people to step up and volunteer.  The committee will be accepting nominations for all 4 executive officer positions this year.  The committee will then submit these nominations in writing at the November meeting.  Some of the current officers may be willing to return, but Carl Pedersen will be stepping down as secretary.  We will definitely need a new nominee.

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:20 p.m.

Next Meeting: September 27, 2012
Respectfully Submitted, 
Carl Pedersen, CBFN Secretary.
